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Fall 2017 Report to the National Executive 

Union of National Defence Employees (UNDE) for the British Columbia (BC) region

Since convention, it has been relatively stable in the region once the dust settled after a successfully hosting the 17th Triennial Convention. My thanks go out to the Host Committee Chair – Brother Randy Stevens (1007) and his team of volunteers  - Sister Brenda Kipot (1008), Sister Catherine Simard (1007), Sister Sue Gibbs (1007), Brother Ian Wiggs (1008), Brother Lance Jesson (1016), our Bar Tenders – Ron and Suzanne Laroy (1009) and the host of others who made it possible, not the least of which is our very own national office staff and WE Travel.

Still with convention, as a direct result of our “anti-contracting out & anti-Phoenix rally”, I was called to a meeting with the formation brass. What was originally thought to be a talk about what we did - turned into an info session about why we did it. I asked that Des Rogers President of the Federal Government Dockyard Trades and Labour Council (West) (FGDYT&LC(W)) join me in meeting with the BCom, the Fleet Maintenance Facility (FMF) Commanding Officer (CO) and a host of Human Resources (HR) folks. Between Des and I, we were able to educate the 2 new COs as to our concerns and fears and they committed to pass those on to the Rear-Admiral (RAdm).

BC continued its long-standing tradition of electing as many positions as possible when choosing who will represent it. Our process involves those interested submitting Bios which then get distributed to the Local Presidents (LP)s who then get to vote (electronically) for the person of their choice. That way, every Local has a voice in who speaks for the region, be it as the Young Worker Rep, the HR Rep, a bargaining team hopeful Rep, or a bargaining team sub-committee Rep. Democracy carries the day in BC.  

UNDE’s BC Locals effective Oct ’17:
VP/BC – T. Mark Miller, cell 250 920 8625, res 250 384 6036, tmarkmiller@shaw.ca, Ndn 40 PO box 17000 stn forces Victoria BC V9A-7N2

Local 1007- Kevin Hunt

Local 1008 – Colleen Girard

Local 1009 – Josh Peterson

Local 1010 – Ken Turpin

Local 1011 – Colin Thompson 

Local 1013 – Michael Hollywood

Local 1016 – Marcelo Lazaro

Local 1017 –Derek Viggers

Local 1018 – Rick Levigne   

Deputy VP/BC –Kevin Hunt Local 1007 above

Alt DVP – see Colleen Girard Local 1008 above

Alt Alt DVP – see Marcelo Lazaro Local 1016 above

BC Youth Rep – Danielle Dardengo

BC Human Rights Rep –Ryan Day

In addition to the above we have gone through our own democratic election process and have decided to forward the following names on - to represent the region in hopes of them getting on the actual bargaining teams:

PA group - Sister Colleen Girard (Local 1008) conference attendee

TC group - Brother Scott Hodge (Local 1008) non-conference attendee

SV group - Brother Marcelo Lazaro (Local 1016) conference attendee, Alternate Brother Josh Peterson (Local 1009) conference attendee

EB group - nil

Member at Large (MaL) group - Sister Dyan Day (Local 1013/BC HR Rep) non-conference attendee

As well, we have decided on the Reps for the HP and SC sub-committees.

HP group - Brother Mike Armstrong (Local 1016)

SC group - Brother Ed Anderson (Local 1013), Alternate Brother Derek Viggers (Local 1017)

We also have Sister Brenda Kipot (1008) doing our new employee orientation sessions on behalf of all Locals at the Learning & Career Centre (LCC)


BC is struggling with Base management and the Government of Canada Workplace Charitable Campaign (GCWCC). The new Base Commander (BCom) has decided (either implicitly or explicitly) decided to not involve Senior Union Leadership in campaign activities. This is despite the fact that his predecessor created a Union Co-Chair role to raise the civilian profile. Phoenix is acknowledged as being detrimental to the campaign and this will not help as the Union’s absence will be noted by the donors. Our position remains unchanged from last year, that we encourage participation but avoid the payroll deduction.


BC is positively engaged in the Director General Workplace Management (DGWM) program on Disability Management. We are following the National Capital Region (NCR) which was the launching point for the program and a working group has been created here involving the Senior Union Leadership. A couple of meetings have been held and progress is being made without reinventing the wheel. Brother Brad Klein (1016) sits on the working group on my behalf.  


The Joint Learning Program (JLP) 2-day training on Union Management Consultation Committees (UMCC) is progressing. The formation is currently setting up a Labour and Management Rep to co-ordinate the training for all Units/Branches/Lodgers etc in the formation. The priority will be the Port Operations Emergency Services Branch (POESB) in particular, the Base Fire Hall (BFH) where all these troubles began. I have asked that Gilles Moreau DGWM) letter concerning Union immunity be attached to all UMCC Terms of References (ToR) so that we do not repeat this due to the turnover of the Term Management. This action has been accepted by the BCom and the link will be attached to the Base Union Management Consultation Committee (BUMCC).


Local 1018, BC’s separate employer Local, continues its righteous struggle with an oppressive employer who is acting like a bully throughout the bargaining process by continually stalling off the adjudication meetings. The Members are at wits end trying to get an agreement in place and they are finally seeing some resolve from the Bargaining Agent (BA) in getting things done. The scheduled February meetings must take place – no excuses.


The region’s Annual General Meeting (AGM) cycle has not yet begun, although 7 of the 9 Locals have scheduled dates with me so far. I would like to thank all the Locals for their support and hard work on the Member’s behalf.


While still thanking people, I would like to recognize and thank a PSAC staffer who is retiring from the Victoria regional office. Brother Dave Jackson will be sorely missed even as we wish him well in his dotage. He has trained, mentored, counseled and motivated a host of members throughout his long career, enjoy retirement Dave, and listen to Deb! 


Respectfully submitted by T. Mark Miller Vice - President for BC (VP/BC)

Activities Listing:
Friday Aug 25 – 17th Triennial Convention adjourns

Sat Aug 26 -  I transport Convention Delegates to the airport all day

Sun Aug 27 – emergency Convention Delegate run to airport

Wed Aug 30 – attend Celebration of Life (CoL) for a retired Local 1016 Member

Thurs Aug 31 – attend post-convention rally meeting with Canadian Forces Base (CFB) leadership – Capt (Navy (N)) Jason Boyd, Capt (N) Ed Hooper and Commander (Com) Sam Sader
Mon Sept 11 – meet with National Executive (NE) Human Rights Advisor (HRA)

Tues Sept 12 – attend Local 1016 General Meeting (GM)

Sat Sept 16 – attend CoL for a Military spouse

Tues Sept 19 – meet with Alexander Auclair Director of Total Health

Fri Sept 22 – attend depart with dignity (DwD) event for retiring Naval Capt

Mon Sept 25 – donate 94th pint of blood

Tues Oct 10 – attend Base Union Management Consultation Committee (BUMCC)

Tues Oct 17 – attend Public Service Alliance of Canada (PSAC) Victoria (Vic) Area Council (AC) meeting

Sun Oct 22 – travel to Ottawa

Mon Oct 23 – meet with Infrastructure & Environment (IE) leadership

Tues Oct 24 – travel home

Wed Oct 25 – attend Formation Union Management Consultation Committee (FUMCC)

Sun Oct 29 – travel to Manor St. Sauveur via Montreal
Mon Oct 30 – attend National Executive (NE) meeting

Tues Oct 31 – attend NE meeting

Wed Nov 01 – attend NE meeting
Thurs Nov 02 – travel back to Montreal

Fri Nov 03 – attend UNDE bargaining conference

Sat Nov 04 – attend UNDE bargaining conference

Sun Nov 05 – travel home

